
St Columbkille’s Rutherglen 
2 Kirkwood Street, Rutherglen, Glasgow G73 2 SL     
Telephone 0141 647 6034 
Website: www.stcolumbkille.org.uk 
Email: stcolumbkille@rcdom.org.uk 
Parish Hall:  Email—hall@stcolumbkille.org.uk or call 07840640915 
Society of St Vincent De Paul – 07935 359292 
 
CLERGY 
Parish Priest:   Fr. Pat Hennessy 
Assistant Priest:   Fr. Bernard Mournian 
In Residence: Fr. Stephen Reilly 
Deacon:                 Rev. Bill McMillan 
 

The Presentation of the Lord 
Saturday 1st / Sunday 2nd February 2020 

 
 
 

   
  

  

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Parish Services this Week 

Mass 

Monday - Friday  10.00 am; 1.00 pm 

Saturday   10.00 am; 5.30pm (Vigil) 

Sunday   10.00 am 12 noon & 4.00 pm 

 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 

Monday to Friday  9.30 am to 9.55 am 

Saturday   9.30 am to 9.55 am, 5.00 pm to 5.30pm 
 
Exposition of the Holy Sacrament 

Monday to Friday  09.30 - 09.55 am 
 
Morning Prayer of the Church 
Monday to Saturday  9.40 am before 10.00 am Mass. 
 
Divine Mercy Novena and Exposition 
Friday    3.00 pm 
 
Weddings   
Please see any of the clergy after the Sunday Masses to make an 
appointment. 
 
Baptisms 
Please contact Deacon Bill (07912-759037) to make an appointment 
For more information see the website 
www.stcolumbkille.org.uk 
A Parish of the Diocese of Motherwell—Charity No SC011041                                                 

Please remember in your Prayers: 
 
Sick 
Peter Tierney; Lawrence Buchanan. 
Marion Corrigan; Margaret Gray 
(Halfway); Margaret Hughes; Stuart 
Moseley; Maureen Dolan. 
 Recently Died 
Danny Murray (Wishaw); Tommy 
Gough; Thomas Kelly (Canada); 
Gertrude O’Brien (Australia); David 
Clark (Welwyn Garden City); Frances 
McCann (Perth); Isa Woods; Robert 
Auld; Patricia McMullan; Kenny 
Brannen; Mary Lamont; Una Cassidy; 
Peter Lambie; Jean Duffy; Marie 
Stewart; Suzanne O’Hanlon 
(Reception 6.30pm Tues 4th, 
Funeral Mass 10 am Wed 5th 
February); Helena Cronkowska; 
Kathleen Keenan; Marion Corrigan 
(Reception 7.30 Tues 4th, 
Funeral Mass 1.00 pm Wed 5th) 
Robert Higgins. 
Anniversaries 
Margaret Orr (nee Maguire); Patricia 
McGill; Donald McNally; Hugh 
McGladrigan; Teresa Mohan; Mary 
Whitting; Roderick & Jeanette 
Docherty; Michael & Lily Docherty; 
Frances & Denis Connor); Charlotte 
Fitzpatrick; Iain McGregor; Isabella 
Donnelly; Michael McCusker; 
Michael, Mary and James Corcoran; 
James Plommer; Christine McKenna 
 
Congratulations 
To Mary McLaughlin on celebrating 
her 90th birthday. 

MARY’S MEALS - PLEASE CAN YOU HELP? 
We work to provide a daily meal in school for some of the world’s poorest children.  Thanks to the generosity of wonderful 
supporters such as you, we are now reaching more than 1.6 million children every school day in 18 countries.  You can assist 
us by donating ay unwanted clothing (incl belts/bags/shoes) or household textiles (incl. curtains/bedding/soft toys) BUT 
NO DUVETS OR PILLOWS!  A few bin bags filled with textiles could generate enough funds to feed a child with Mary’s 
Meals for an entire school year (£15.90).  
Our volunteers will be visiting your parish on the weekend of the 8th and 9th of February 2020.  A SECOND 
COLLECTION will also be taken up to help our mission.  PLEASE NOTE: The van will collect textiles after the 
Sunday Morning Masses only!  We regret that we are unable to uplift bric-a-brac and cannot collect any donations in 
the evenings of from home addresses.  Many thanks for your support. 



READINGS FOR THIS WEEK 
The Presentation of the Lord 
First  Mal     3:    1-4 
Second  Heb     2:  14-18 
Gospel  Lk     2:  22-40 
  
RESPONSORIAL PSALM 
Who is the king of glory? He, the Lord, he is the king 
of glory. 
 
READINGS FOR NEXT WEEK 
The Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
First  Is     58:  7-10 
Second  1Cor     2:    1-5 
Gospel  Mt     5:  13-16 (73) 
   
MORNING PRAYER OF THE CHURCH 
This week is Week 4 on page 239. 
 
COLLECTIONS 
Last week’s Offertory Collection raised £2300. 
Next week we will have a SECOND COLLECTION for 
Mary’s Meals. 
 
HCPT BUCKET COLLECTION 
Thanks to you generosity, this collection raised  
£3036.00 to support children to have an Easter 
Pilgrimage in Lourdes with HCPT.  

 
HOLY FATHER’S INTENTIONS FOR FEBRUARY 
Universal – Listen to the Migrants’ Cries  We pray that 
the cries of our migrant brothers and sisters victims of 
criminal trafficking, may be heard and considered. 
 
CALL TO THE PRIESTHOOD 
Any men who feel called to be priests and would like to 
begin a time of discernment with the Diocese of 
Motherwell should contact their Parish Priest. 
 
1st TUESDAY CLUB 
This is a support group for those living with dementia 
and their carers. We meet in the hall on Tuesday 4th 
February from 1.30-3.30.pm.  We supply refreshments, 
entertainment and professional support when 
required. Contact Pat (0141-387-8302). 
 
HOLY SOLES 
Will meet on Monday 3RD February after the 10.00 am 
Mass to walk to Parkhead forge and will go see the film 
“a beautiful day in the neighbourhood” at 12noon. 
 
HALL CAFÉ ON SUNDAYS 
The Hall Café will open on Sundays after morning 
Masses from Sunday 2nd February.  Why don’t you 
call in for tea/coffee and catch up with friends. 

 
CABARET LUNCH 
In St Columbkille’s Hall on 15th February 1-5pm.  
Includes lunch and a free drink.  Entertainment with 
Pat and Lisa. Tickets £10 from Margaret, Donald and 
Gerry in the Hall.  See the poster in the Porch. 
 
ABSEILING – ZIP LINE 
Jane Elder, Aged 80, will be taking part in a Zip Line 
event on Sunday 19th April.  Jane is doing this as part 
of the fundraising for the Frescoes on the Side Altar 
ceilings.  If you wish to help by sponsoring Jane, please 
complete the Sponsor Sheet which you will find at the 
back of the church.  All sponsorship money should be 
deposited in the box at the back of the church. 
 
PARISH RETREAT 
A retreat will be held at Minsteracres near Hexam 13 -
15th March 2020.  The total cost will be £150 which 
includes travel, accommodation and meals.  The bus 
will leave at 13.45 on Friday 13th from outside the 
church. The theme for the Retreat is “The Lord Who 
Speaks” as 2020 has been designated as The Year of 
the Word.  A deposit of £50 is required.  Please use the 
envelope available in the stall to book your place and 
pay your deposit. This retreat is for people of all ages 
and it would be great to see a mixture of people come 
along. Places are limited. 
 
BURNS SUPPER FOR HCPT 
Thank you so much to the hall staff for creating such a 
lovely space for our Burns Supper. Thanks to our 
family and friends who have contributed £800.00. 
This will pay for a child to have a pilgrimage holiday in 
Lourdes, and some over towards another child's fare. 
 
SING OUT IN CHURCH 
St Columbkille’s Schola Workshop will be led by Alan 
and Rebecca Taverner on Sunday 9th February.  The 
workshop is designed to give both choir and 
congregational singers confidence.  Registration at 1 
pm and then sing at the 4pm Holy Mass at the end of 
the workshop.  See the poster in the porch for details. 
 
USED STAMPS 
Thank you for your outstanding response to the Stamp 
Appeal at Christmas, it resulted in almost 2Kgs of 
stamps collected for charity.  We have had problems 
contacting RNIB Used Stamp division and have found 
that HCPT HQ in Rugby will use them. All proceeds go 
to help send children to Lourdes.  Please continue to 
save your used stamps, and place them in the box on 
the table at the back of the church – remember to leave 
approx. 1 cm of paper around the stamps.  Many 
thanks. 

THE PRESENTATION OF THE LORD  
 Vigil 10.00 12.00 16.00 
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